

NEW MEXICO ENERGY, MINERALS and NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT

BILL RICHARDSON

Governor

Joanna Prukop

Cabinet Secretary

Mark E. Fesmire, P.E.
Director
Oil Conservation Division

June 11, 2007

Legacy Reserves P. O. Box 10848 Midland, Texas 79702 ATTN: Mr. Danny M. Brock

RE: Tamano (BSSC) Unit #602 API Number 30-015-26286

Dear Mr. Brock

I recently tried to contact you by phone but was unable to reach you.

These are the facts regarding this well as I understand them.

- 1. The well was temporarily abandoned by the Bureau of Land Management until November 11, 2005 on January 20, 2005 with the stipulation that the well "be placed into beneficial use or a plan for plug and abandon be submitted".
- 2. The well does not fall under the purview of Agreed Compliance Order (Inactive) #160.
- 3. Production was last reported on this well on December 1, 2000 and your company took over operation of the well in April 2006, which in the opinion of the Division has been sufficient time to complete a plan for return of the well to beneficial use.

A request may be submitted to BLM on Form 3160-5 to request an extension of Temporary Abandon status, however the original "Corrective Action Due By" date in LOV 0213907 remains in effect.

Sincerely.

Gerry Guye

Artesia OCD District Office

Ec: Bureau of Land Management





June 5, 2007

New Mexico Energy, Minerals Natural Resources Department Oil Conservation Division 1301 W. Grand Artesia, New Mexico 88210 Attention: Mr. Tim Gum

RE:

Tamano (BSSC) Unit No. 602

API 30-015-26286

Accepted for record NMOCD

JUN 11 2007

Dear Mr. Gum,

Please accept this letter as the formal request from Legacy Reserves Operating LP to receive an extension to the previously approved Temporary Abandonment of the Tamano (BSSC) Unit #602. Legacy Reserves is currently reviewing several wells to possibly return to production or to plug and abandon.

Legacy Reserves is currently in compliance with the Agreed Compliance Order #160 which includes Tamano (BSSC) Unit #301 and #303. These wells are also under careful consideration.

Legacy Reserves respectfully requests a twelve month extension on the Temporary Abandonment of the Tamano (BSSC) Unit # 602. Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at (432)689-5219. Your prompt response is greatly appreciated.

Best regards,

Danny M. Brock

Danish M. Brock

Production Superintendent

DB/gb